## FROM THE MINISTER

Mrs Karen McKevitt MLA Northern Ireland Assembly Parliament Buildings Ballymiscaw Stormont Belfast BT4 3XX



Adelaide House 39/49 Adelaide Street Belfast BT2 8FD Tel: 028 9025 7791

Fax: 028 9025 7791

email: private.office@delni.gov.uk

Our ref:SUB/067/14 29 January 2014

Dear Kenen

I refer to your question during Minister's Question Time on 20 January 2014, in which you requested information on the number of complaints, if any, which had been registered with the Labour Relations Agency (LRA) as a result of the Agency Workers Directive.

As I did not have the information to hand at that time, I promised to come back to you with an answer.

I can now confirm that the LRA have advised that they do not collect information as 'complaints', but instead record all enquiries as 'queries'. The LRA began recording the number of agency worker-related queries from May 2012 and, since this time, they have handled 372 queries.

I am copying this response to the Speaker of the Assembly, as well as the Assembly Business Office.

Yours sincerely

DR STEPHEN FARRY MLA

Minister for Employment and Learning

Keplen Farry

CC:

Speaker of the NI Assembly Assembly Business Office

